Wylcwm St Surgery PPG
Date: Tues June 7th ,2016.    Venue: Wylcwm St Surgery
Present. K Plant, C Plant, S Lewis, J Roberts, S Taylor, C Keefe, C Rosenthal, R Naylor, M Harding.
1. Apologies -  R Jamil, C Didlick, G Pritchard.
2. Minutes & Matters Arising -  

Antibiotics talk: JR has worked on an educational poster for use at primary level and has passed it to RJ for feedback.
Minutes to be made public via practice website and PPG noticeboard.

SL proposed acceptance of minutes, CK seconded.
3. Terms of Reference -  SL proposed acceptance of the previously circulated document with minor language tweeks to improve accessibility.  These Terms of reference were adopted unanimously.
4.  Ground Rules -    Ground rules for meetings were revisited for the benefit of new members.
5. Voting Office Bearers -   SL suggested that a core group, secretary and chair are needed.  All present are willing to be in core group and those who attended last meeting will be approached.  A quorum of 5 committee members agreed.  SL proposed KP as chair.  ST seconded.  JR proposed CP as secretary.  MH seconded.  CR put herself forward as vice chair.  KP proposed and ST seconded.
6.  Issues to be worked on –  Suggestions from last meeting were discussed.   

· patient questionnaire;  
· physical access to building for less able and wheelchair users;
· practice website;
· online booking;
· interest in an email bulletin for patients
· health promotion

Patient questionnaire – ST & JR spoke in favour of focus on one question at a time rather than a long questionnaire.    SL offered several sample questionnaires.  Discussion on the single question focus  revolved around practicalities  and targeting questions rather than being too general to be useful.  CR and CK  willing to manage.  Marbles-in-a-jar method of response advocated as graphic and fun but has disadvantage of not being anonymous, very public in a quiet waiting room.  By contrast a short themed PPG questionnaire distributed by the receptionist to fill out while waiting might be readily accepted.  MH had experience of his criticism in a questionnaire having impact.  SL to email out sample questionnaires to committee members for feed back to KP before next meeting. 
Possible questionnaire themes – Physical access should be given priority as TS had raised it strongly at the last meeting.  This theme could encompass car parking, drop off, wheelchair access and signage.  KP asked for possible questions to be emailed back before next meeting.  CR to explore setting up a Google Docs document.
Access – On automatic doors to improve wheelchair access, RN asked whether charities or donors could provide funding and offered to explore this.
Website and online services – MH to look at present provision and feed back at next meeting.
7. Dementia Awareness – JR invited the group to become a member of the action alliance, committing to KINDA’s list of principles.  On signage, she offered to visit the practice with Tom Mosler to identify needs.  KP proposed that the PPG becomes a member of the KINDA action alliance.  This was unanimously agreed.
8. NAPP – KP drew attention to latest mailings from NAPP.  Access to NAPP website discussed and whether KP’s email is the one registered on the site. KP to investigate.
9. Next meeting -  Tues 26th July.
10. AOB -  KP raised issue of practice’s policy on ear syringing, noting that she knew of people who had recently gone privately for this.  SL announced that LHB clinics for syringing and suction were being set up to be based at Knighton Hospital to cover the area.  CR noted that monthly hearing loss clinics could promote this.
CR presented information from PCSO Bowen on the Pegasus Scheme for anyone with difficulty communicating.  A keyfob is issued which gives police instant access to essential information on health issues.  She queried whether the practice should promote this scheme.

SL noted receipt of a letter from Meadows Medical Practice re difficulties replacing a retiring doctor and a public consultation exercise being undertaken.  SL also noted that Wylcwm Street Practice has from July taken on the sole GP cover at Knighton Hospital and the LHB is looking at putting various services into it, such as ENT.
